Iron Removal Update

The filter system continues to remove the iron while being operated with the short term repair. The
Utilities Department continues to monitor the iron levels at the well and results are below 0.30 mg/I.
The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has set a Secondary Maximum Contaminant Level
(SCML) of 0.30 mg/L. This is a non-enforceable guideline aesthetic reasons such as taste and color
rather than health effects. The Utilities Department wants to reassure everyone the water is safe to
drink. The town has received quotes for three different options to make a permanent repair for the iron
removal. The Utilities Department appreciates your patience and understanding as we review these
options. It is our desire to select the solution that will best serve the town and its water customers for
years to come. The town will post updates as they become available.




